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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION
Room #223 -- MANCOS HIGH SCHOOL – MONDAY, OCTOBER 27, 2014, 7:00 P.M.

Work Session: The topic of the discussion was Waivers vs. Charter Status vs. Innovative Status. Mr. Hanson, Mr. Priestley, Ms. Epps, and Mrs. Miller contributed to the discussion. Mr. Hanson discussed Civil Disobedience as it pertains to the Testing and Reports required by the Department of Education in the State of Colorado. He said there are several ways of approaching the issue under discussion with various Superintendents across the State. For the most part it is Rural Schools which are spending a great deal of time on the testing of students. From the original days of the CSAP testing it has grown to include almost three months of testing throughout the grades. He has asked the Board to decide if he should proceed or not.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President, Monty Guiles at 7:03 p.m. Mr. Guiles led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Monty L. Guiles 
	President
	Present

	Wesley Rivera
	Vice President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Secretary
	Present

	Blake Mitchell
	Treasurer
	Present

	Beverly Humiston-Scott
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Susan Doudy
	Business Manager

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Chrissie Miller
	HS Registrar

	
	Marie Dela Cruz
	Student Council

	
	Lillian R, Crawford
	Student Council

	
	Andrew Brown
	Parent

	
	Marie John
	Parent

	
	Larry Russell
	Community Member

	
	Margie Russell
	Community Member

	
	Brian Rose
	Parent

	
	Amanda Rose
	Parent

	
	Polly Sikora
	EARSS Counselor

	
	Emily Pearson
	K-12 Counselor

	
	Todd Sehnert & Family
	Teacher/Parents/Students

	
	Kerisha Hawkins & Family
	Teacher/Parent/Students

	
	Rachel Showalter & Family
	Teacher/Parent/Students

	
	Connie Small
	Teacher/Grandparent

	
	Troy Goodwin & Family
	Parent/Student

	
	Kerrie & Ethan Funmaker
	Parent/Student

	
	Terry L. Goad
	Guest

	
	Dell Coppinger
	Community Member

	
	Pam Coppinger
	Community Member

	
	Bruce W. Scott
	Community Member

	
	Theresa Oakes
	Parent


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the meeting agenda for October 27, 2014.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the September 29, 2014, Regular Meeting.
Ms. Rivera seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD

Cross Country Team – Mr. Showalter presented the State 2nd Place team and also thanked the students and Coach Archer. Mr. Guiles also congratulated the team on their successful year and thanked Mr. Archer. Mr. Archer said the team worked hard to get to where they did, They are all looking forward to next year. Members of the Cross Country team are: Ro Paschal, Nic Archuleta, Asa Kearns, Zane Goodell, Vincent Grego, Kole Romero-Keller, Simon Kearns, Jake McKie, Caleb Yoder, Zane Wilson, Alex Fleitz, Daniel San Miguel, Jessalyn Bay-Voit, Emma Most, and Hannah Skinner.
Little Jay Leaders – Ms. Epps presented the fifth grade student leaders. She wanted to recognize their excellence in leadership. The students are from Ms. Hawkins and Ms. Stiles as the teacher leaders of the program.  All the students were given a certificate to recognize their leadership. The students recognized are: Alexandra Ruatti, Luika Cova, Brittain Feher, Jori Spencer, Chase Moore, Connor Showalter, Evan Sehnert, Connor Sehnert, William Small, 
Riley Brown, Mason Goodwin, Taylor Jones, Ethan Funmaker, Edgar Hernandez, Desi Dainty-Guilfoyle, Raychelle Yazzie, Trinity Samora, Michael Beattie, Rhiley Morgan-Montoya, Will Carmichael, and Adan Arenivas.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Margie Russell signed up to speak on a non-agenda item, and will speak at the end of the meeting.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson gave a quick verbal report. He said his report would have included the information we reviewed during the work session. Mr. Hanson asked the members who had attended the CASB Regional Meeting held in Durango how the meetings went. Mr. Hawkins reported on the first part of the meeting, and Mr. Mitchell reported on the second part. During the first part they had breakout sessions with alumni board members in one group and first year board members. In the second part they learned what could happen after the elections, depending on who is elected. 
Mr. Guiles, responding to a comment by an audience member at a previous meeting, explained how the Board works to make sure the meetings involve the business of the District. Other matters that are not directly related to the business of the District are brought to the Superintendent or the President of the Board prior to the meeting.
Elementary Principal’s Report – Mrs. Epps talked about the peer coaching that is developing between all grades and over all subjects within the staff. Staff members have been teamed with a coaching partner within like disciplines within common buildings as well as some in buildings across campus. 

She also reported that Librarian, Chyrise Bay, had been working with a paraprofessional in Dolores on Computer Classes for students K-5. Ms. Bay will run the Library in the morning and facilitate Computer education classes for the elementary students in the afternoons.

She sent a Kudos and Concerns Survey to students’ parents. The only thing of concern is security in the buildings and on the campus.
She reported the Ski Club has over 40 students signed up for this year.
Mr. Guiles asked which test determines the ranking for the school district. Mr. Hanson explained that schools are no longer ranked by CDE. To understand a school’s rating now a person needs to research it through the CDE Web site.
Secondary Principal’s Report – Mr. Priestley reported that the CMAS data is out. However, there was a glitch in the system that prevented him from reporting on the results tonight. He will present that data at the next meeting. Student perception surveys will be coming out in November. This will give students the opportunity to answer questions on how their teachers are doing. Teachers will do perception surveys on the principals in March.

On Professional Development, he is sending all of the Middle School teachers to HAP Behavior Training at the Library. In house training with teachers teaching teachers will start next month, too. Language Arts and Science Curriculum is going to be reviewed to determine if current curriculum meets the needs of students. 
The 6th grade is heading to Chaco Canyon on a field trip tomorrow. 
Student Council: Maria Dela Cruz, Lillian Crawford reported on Homecoming, which was a big success. Everyone had fun, but they wished the students had shown more spirit, especially during the dress-up days. The Class of 2015 won the parade. 
With the NHS they will be conducting a food drive before Thanksgiving, and then for Christmas they will have a toy drive. The will be working at Grace’s Soup Kitchen on November 3. They will also go to Valley Inn Nursing Home to play Bingo with the residents.
On November 21st ten students will be attending a Suicide Prevention Training called Sources of Strength.

Ms. Humiston-Scott asked if dates had been set for the food drive, and Ms. Dela Cruz said they were still working on those. Mr. Priestley also mentioned the “Lock In” being conducted for high school students November 6th, and trying to kick off the food drive by requiring either 20 cans of food or 20 benjamins to get in. 
Dean of Student’s Report – Mr. Showalter presented a SWIS report that shows the number of referrals so far this year. He also reported on the end of the athletic fall season and the beginning of the winter season.
EARRS Report – Emily Pearson and Polly Sikora presented a program on Trauma Informed Community Program they are conducting with students at our school. Mr. Guiles thanked the counselors for the great job they are doing. We are the only Public School in the State conducting this program. Mr. Hanson asked what the counselors to really think about what they need from the District to keep the program going past the Grant phase. 
Accountability Committee Report – Mr. Hanson gave a brief update. At the meeting they talked about assessments, civil disobedience and Innovative Status, as the Board did during the Work Session.
BOCES Report – Mr. Hawkins reported on the meeting. The financial audit was reviewed. The BOCES increased their fund balance by $136,000. They also heard about the SWAP Program. They hired a new coordinator for the E-School. Mr. Hanson and Mr. Hawkins discussed presenting the EARRS program to the BOCES.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Mrs. Doudy presented the financial reports. There were no questions.
Quarterly Reports
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Ms. Rivera to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
Budget Update/October 1 Count/Priorities

Mr. Hanson presented a brief update to the 2014-2015 Budget and gave the Board a “wish list” of items to be considered with the additional funds. Top on the list is the security and communications systems in the district. Mr. Mitchell sees the problem as internal more than external. Mr. Guiles said that training for staff is important, communication is important but prevention and identifying potential problems are also keys. He urged caution in diving headlong into putting up barriers and losing the type of school that doesn’t have to have those barriers.  
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to consent to Action Items:   A- I
Ms. Rivera seconds.
Discussion: Ms. Humiston-Scott asked if we had lost an employee in the kitchen. Mr. Hanson responded yes, and he would report on that in his next report. 

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS
A. Approve FY14 Financial Audit
Approved by Consent.

B. Approve updates to Substitute List.
Approved by Consent.
C. Act on recommendation to hire Kathy Zufelt as Food Services Kitchen Assistant.
Approved by Consent.

D. Act on Recommendation to hire Ralph (JR) Orona as Custodian.
Approved by Consent.

E. Act on Recommendation to hire Joanne Dowd Perkins for special needs driver and substitute bus driver.
Approved by Consent.

F. Act on Recommendation to hire Doug Wyman as Middle School Boys Head Wrestling Coach.
Approved by Consent.

G. Act on recommendation for Mike Morelli as Middle School Boys Assistant Wrestling Coach.
Approved by Consent.

H. Act on recommendation for Travis White as High School Boys Assistant Wrestling Coach.
Approved by Consent.

I. Accept resignation of Ivy Dalley as Head Middle School Girls Basketball Coach.
Approved by Consent.

CORRESPONDENCE
CASB Conference Information received in the mail.
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
Annual CASB Conference – Reservations have been made at the Broadmoor. CASB registrations made before November 6 will save $40 per person. Mr. Hanson asked everyone to inform Ms. Titone of when they would like to go. He will be going on Wednesday, to be there for meetings on Thursday.
Next Regular Meeting: Monday, November 17, 2014
Mr. Hanson asked if the Board was happy with the new location of the meeting. They said yes. The audience members commented that they could hear much better.
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Margie Russell read the letter of sufficiency she received from the County Clerk and Recorder confirming enough signatures for the recall of Beverly Humiston-Scott.
Mr. Becker asked about the count on the Elementary School and how we get .5 in the FTE Count. Mr. Guiles explained that kindergarten students are counted as ½, and if there are a total of 11, that would be counted by CDE as 5.5 FTE.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8.51 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Monty Guiles, President

_____________________________________________

Boe Hawkins, Secretary
